
HEADTEACHER BULLETIN
Dear Parents/Carers,

I write to you in the first Headteacher bulletin of the academic year after what have been two
brilliant weeks of the autumn term.  We have been so impressed with how students have returned,
from the summer holiday with exceptionally high standards of uniform, equipment and fantastic
engagement in lessons.

There has been lots of works carried out on site over the summer and I wanted to mention our
operations team who have worked tirelessly over the summer break to make sure of a strong start
to the term. A special mention to Mr Harris, Mr Allen, Mrs Correia and Mrs Harris, who are the unsung
heroes of our school community.  With our 54% increase in numbers over the last few years the
school has undergone some operational alterations and these would not be possible without the
hard work of our operations staff.   

The new year 7 students have settled in wonderfully and we have been very impressed with their
adaptability and resilience to what is a big jump up to secondary school.  Over the first few weeks
students have been completing baseline assessments and from the week commencing the 22
of September, CAT4 tests will be completed.  These assessments will provide the school with
valuable personalised data about each child.  

nd

This week we have been focusing upon updating the students regarding the importance of  
safeguarding and reemphasising to our school community that safeguarding is everybody’s
responsibility.  Mr Till our designated safeguarding lead has been leading year group assembles
and informing students about how to keep themselves safe, with a particular focus upon online
safety.  The students engaged really well and have asked some insightful questions.  If any
parents/carers have any concerns about their child's online safety, please do not hesitate to
contact the safeguarding team @parentsupport@kss.org.uk.

Finally, can I please thank parents/carers for their help
with the safety and smooth running of our car park at 
the start and end of the school day. 
If parents/carers could please not stop on the 
pedestrian crossing or block the flow of traffic
it would be appreciated.  If there are no car park spaces 
available for you to park in, please exit the car park 
and park outside of the school gates. Thank you for your
support with this.

Yours faithfully,
Mr S Frost

T H E  K I D S G R O V E
S E C O N D A R Y  S C H O O L

Friday 12.9.25                                               Follow us @ https://www.facebook.com/KidsgroveSecondary
             

Upcoming Events
Thursday 25.9.25 - SEND Transition Coffee Morning

Thursday 2.10.25 - Year 6 Open Evening
Thursday 2.10.25 - Year 11 Spanish Trip

Friday 3.10.25 - KS4 History and Geography Trip to Salford Quays

https://kidsgrovesecondary.org.uk/




At Kidsgrove Secondary School, every lesson begins with a core learning step
we call ‘Engage’. 

This is a short, focused activity that helps pupils retrieve and recall what they’ve
previously learned. Whether it’s something they studied last week or last term,
this step is all about checking in on their prior knowledge.

Why does this matter? Research shows that retrieving knowledge from memory
strengthens it—making it more likely to be remembered in the future. It’s like
exercising a muscle: the more you use it, the stronger it becomes. 
Starting lessons with an ‘Engage’ activity boosts long-term memory and helps
pupils make stronger connections between past and new learning. 
Over time, this has a real impact on their confidence, understanding, and
success in each subject.

You might hear your child mention some of these typical ‘Engage’ tasks:

·       Multiple choice quizzes
·       ‘Last lesson, last week, last term’ questions
·       Quick recap games or whiteboard challenges
·       True or false activities
·       Vocabulary recall tasks
·       Retrieval grids

These daily routines are not about testing—they are tools for thinking and a vital
part of how we help your child grow as a learner.

Ask your child:
“What kind of ‘Engage’ activity did you do today? Did anything you remembered
surprise you?”

Quality of Education Update



At KSS our students come first and to enable them to be the best
version of themselves, we offer a wide range of support!
From a bagel as they enter the building, to providing equipment and
mental health support.

 



‘KSS Food Court’
The ‘KSS Food Court’ was launched last week along with a new system to
support a better flow of students accessing the updated food and drink
stations. We have also included into the food court a new Year 10 eating space
which has gone down a treat with students and created more space in the gym
and the dining area. We are delighted to say that the new queuing system and
the new serveries are working well.  This is also supported by our longer
lunchtime.



‘KSS Food Court’





Year 11 Update
The Year 11 students have settled into the year strongly with many students
undertaking interventions and demonstrating a clear desire for academic
success.

We have lots of activities and events planned for Year 11 students and you can
see via the Year 11 ‘Road Map’ below a timeline of what is coming up.

Each Monday myself and Mr Barker-Brown will meet with Year 11 students in an
assembly to review the previous week and to share what is coming next for the
year group.

We cannot wait to see what this group of students achieve in the summer of
2026.





Alsager Sixth Form 
No pre-registration necessary

Cheshire College South and West 

City of Stoke-on-Trent Sixth Form College (Fenton)

Macclesfield College

October

November

Newcastle Under Lyme College

Reaseheath College

Stoke On Trent College

The Kings Sixth Form
No pre-registration necessary

Pre-Registration for Open Days

https://www.tickettailor.com/all-tickets/thecityofstokeontrentsixthformcollege/?ref=website_widget&show_date_filter=true&show_search_filter=true&show_sort=true%27minimal=%27true%27bg_fill=%27false%27show_logo=%27false%27inherit_ref_from_url_param=%27%27ref=%27website_widget&entry_link=%2Fall-tickets%2Fthecityofstokeontrentsixthformcollege%2F%3Fref%3Dwebsite_widget%26show_date_filter%3Dtrue%26show_search_filter%3Dtrue%26show_sort%3Dtrue%2527%2520minimal%3D%2527true%2527%2520bg_fill%3D%2527false%2527%2520show_logo%3D%2527false%2527%2520inherit_ref_from_url_param%3D%2527%2527%2520ref%3D%2527website_widget#top
https://stokecoll.ac.uk/open-event-registration-page/
https://nscg.ac.uk/news-and-events/newcastle-open-event#pre-register-form
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/o/reaseheath-college-6187629319?_eboga=383075603.1695198218&_gl=1*1au9ux6*_ga*MzgzMDc1NjAzLjE2OTUxOTgyMTg.*_ga_D74PJEH16Y*czE3NTc0OTMxNTgkbzUkZzEkdDE3NTc0OTQyOTUkajI3JGwwJGgw&scrlybrkr=016c721d
https://www.ccsw.ac.uk/
https://www.tickettailor.com/events/macclesfieldcollege/1692977
https://www.tickettailor.com/events/macclesfieldcollege/1692977


Safeguarding
This week, our fantastic Designated Safeguarding Lead, Mr Till, delivered an
important safeguarding assembly to all year groups.

The sessions focused on raising awareness and updating students on key
safeguarding issues, helping them understand the importance of keeping
themselves and others safe. 

Safeguarding is at the heart of everything we do at KSS, and ensuring our students
are informed and supported is always our top priority.



Safeguarding Team





Student Council
By the time of the next edition of our Headteacher bulletin, we will be able to
share an update about our brand new student council team for 2025-2026.  The
form groups have been busy nominating a form representative that will join me
frequently to share ideas about how we can improve the school.  
I cannot wait to meet our new team.



Year 6 Transition 



WHOLE SCHOOL: 95.9% 

YEAR 7-  97.3%

YEAR 8- 94.9% 

YEAR 9 - 92.6%

YEAR 10- 90.5% 

YEAR 11- 92.6% 

NATIONAL AVERAGE:  94.2%
 BEST FORM YTD: 7BJE

100%
BEST HOUSE: WEDGEWOOD 

ATTENDANCE



10TM‌10TM‌

10SM‌10SM‌

11MB‌11MB‌

7MH‌7MH‌

7BJE‌7BJE‌

8EPR‌8EPR‌

7SW‌7SW‌
11SS‌11SS‌

9NM‌9NM‌

8MO‌8MO‌

9SB‌9SB‌

Form Attendance

7EGL‌7EGL‌
8BW‌8BW‌





Duke of Edinburgh Award

This weekend Mrs Weaver, Mr Till and Ms Hud are assessing our Y10 students
completing their Bronze Duke of Edinburgh Award. The group will be walking
in the beautiful Peak District, demonstrating a variety of navigation,
leadership and camp craft skills - all aimed to develop independence and
self-sufficiency. 

Thank you to colleagues that are going above and beyond giving up their
weekends to support our students in what will be a brilliant test of resilience.
Well done to the students who are taking part.





House Points
So far this year, an incredible 12,088 positive points have been
awarded across the school – a real testament to the effort, kindness,
and commitment our students show every single day.

Here’s how the Houses are currently standing:
🏆 1st Place – Wedgwood: 3,070 points
 🔥 2nd Place – Spitfire: 3,047 points
 🌟 3rd Place – Bright: 2,998 points
 💜 4th Place – Bridgewater: 2,973 points

It’s an incredibly close competition, with just 97 points separating first
and fourth place. Every achievement, positive contribution, and act of
kindness counts – so keep pushing to earn those House Points.

👏 Well done to everyone for making such a positive start to the year
– let’s keep the momentum going!



Attendance


